At A Public Meeting with Audit

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh

held at Town Hall, 1496 Route 300, in said township, at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 20th day of September, 2010

Present:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk


Jeanne Patterson, Deputy Town Clerk


James W. Osborne, Town Engineer


Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town
Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL 

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

David Griffin of Orange Lake led the pledge. 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


12. (Add On) 
POLICE: Hiring Part Time Crossing Guard 

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on tonight’s agenda.

5.
(7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING for Local Law Amending Municipal Code Chapter 133 Provisions for Mooring of Boats at Orange Lake
Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertising have been done for this public hearing for the Local Law Amending the Municipal Code Chapter 133 Provisions for Mooring of Boars at Orange Lake.
Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s website since September 3, 2010. It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on September 8, 2010 and in the Sentinel on September 9, 2010.
MOTION was made at 7:05 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the current Municipal Code of Chapter 133 regulates the mooring of boats at Orange Lake. The moorings in place were in the frontages of the properties fronting Orange Lake within 100 feet of the shore line. That provision has proved inadequate in at least one instance where the mooring infringed on neighboring property, interfering with the neighbor’s access and enjoyment of the lake. The Orange Lake Civic Association approached the Town Board to amend to the Town Code provision. The amendment reads that vessels shall be located such that all parts of the mooring and the vessel moored thereto are confined to an area between lines extended into the lake on the same axis as the property line runs onshore where it meets the lake or at a right angle to the mean high-water mark at that point whichever results in the greater setback equal to the lakeshore frontage of the property owner, lessee or tenant owning or allowing the above described boats and vessels on Orange Lake. It shall be limited to the area directly in front of such lake shore frontage. For 
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purposes of this Section 133-12, “moorings” shall mean free floating objects that are anchored or tied to the lake bottom or ballasts on the lake bottom, to which vessels may be moored. Moorings include single point and double point or “fore and aft” moorings. Moorings and the vessel moored thereto shall be anchored or tied so that the moored vessel is at all times within the aforesaid lines extended into the lake. Double point moorings with two attachment points to prevent boats from swinging may be utilized to meet this requirement and enable the safe adjacent placement of vessels and docks. The primary investigation and enforcement responsibility for this Section 133-12 is vested with the Town’s Code Compliance Supervisor or his or her designee. Whenever a violation of this section occurs, any neighboring property owner may file a complaint. All such complaints must be in writing and be filed in the Code Compliance Department. Enforcement shall be upon written complaint only. If the parties to a dispute cannot agree to a line of sight delineating the parties’ lot lines marked by at least two points on land, a survey must be provided to the Code Compliance Supervisor. If the survey is insufficient in the judgment of the Code Compliance Supervisor to establish a line of sight, the Code Compliance Supervisor may require the complaining part to retain at its expense a New York State licensed surveyor to stake the applicable lot lines so as to provide a line of sight. If a party challenges the accuracy of such survey or staking, the challenging party must procure at its expense a survey by a New York State licensed surveyor of the applicable lot lines, and said lot lines must be staked within forty five day of 
notice of said challenge. Each week’s continued violation of Section 133-12 shall constitute a separate additional violation.   
Supervisor Booth asked if the Town Board Members had any questions. There were none. He then asked the public if they had any questions or comments. 
Dave Griffin, Orange Lake, said the definition of mooring is not to be secured on the front or the back of a vessel. In the book of Chapman’s, which is the bible of boating, the mooring swings 360 degrees. Mr. Griffin suggested the new Town Code could cause a vessel to sink. 
Mr. Taylor replied the Town Code will provide that a mooring must be provided within its property lines and it must stay within those property lines. He said this provision is in place in other cities and towns. 

Jay Coppola, Vice President of the Orange Lake Civic Association, said the mooring of boats on Orange Lake was brought to their association because the lots on Orange Lake have as little as 30 foot frontage on the lake. The modification to this Town Code insures the residents living on the lake have access to their dock. He thanked Mark Taylor and the Town Board for doing a detailed and excellent job with this modification to amend the Mooring of Boats. 

Carol McDermott, of Meadow Hill who owns property at Orange Lake, questioned the stacking of boats because a survey of your property does not extend into the water.

Mr. Taylor said it is for the line of sight along the property line that goes out into the water. He said if there is a dispute a complaint is filed with the Code Compliance. The Code Compliance Officer goes out to the property and he will determine if the property needs to be surveyed and stacked before making a decision. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any more questions or comments. There were none.  
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MOTION was made at 7:15 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6.
RESOLUTION OF SEQRA Designation and Determination for Local Law Amending Municipal Code Chapter 133 Provisions for Mooring of Boats at Orange Lake
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of SEQR Designation and Determination Local Law # 7 of 2010 – A Local Law Amending Chapter 133 Entitled “Parks and Recreation” of the Code Of The Town of Newburgh: Mooring of Boats At Orange Lake. The Motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
7.
RESOLUTION OF ADOPTION for Local Law Amending Municipal Code Chapter 133 Provisions for Mooring of Boats at Orange Lake
MOTION was approved by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 7 of 2010 – A Local Law Amending Chapter 133 Entitled “Parks and Recreation” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Mooring of Boats at Orange Lake. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.
CSEA Contract Ratification


Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh and the CSEA had negotiations and they have agreed on a four year contract agreement for the years 2009, 2010, 2011 and 2012 as follows:

The year 2009 zero percent increase  


   2010 a two percent increase


   2011 a two percent increase


   2012 a three percent increase

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution OF Town Board Approving Execution of Memorandum Of Agreement And Collective Bargaining Agreement Between The Town Of Newburgh And The Civil Service Employees Association, Inc. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION Councilman Woolsey said he helped to institute these negotiations and it is his opinion that this is a fair contract for both the employees of the Town and the taxpayers of the Town of Newburgh. He has been advised to abstain in regards to this vote. 
Councilman Piaquadio thanked both negotiating teams for the great job they did with these negotiations. Both negotiating teams had respect for one another and they each tried to reach a fair agreement.  
Supervisor Booth thanked both the CSEA representatives and the Town Board representatives for reaching an agreement for this contract. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.
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9.
HIGHWAY:


A.
Road Dedications:



i.
Sofia Court (Fini Subdivision)


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the consent of Town Board to Dedication of Sofia Court. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


ii.
Wenmar Drive (Woodlawn Heights Subdivision)


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Consent of Town Board to Dedication for Wenmar Drive. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B. Final Public Interest Order and Order Establishing the 

i. Fini Subdivision Drainage District

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said the Town Board has three actions before them. The First is the Resolution making Certain Determinations, the second is the Final Order to establish the drainage district and the third is the consent and acceptance of the Town Board to the dedication of the drainage improvements. The Fini Subdivision has some of the improvements that are located outside of the road right always. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution Making Certain Determinations In Relation To And Approving The Establishment Of The Fini Subdivision Drainage District Of The Town Of Newburgh, Orange County, New York Pursuant To Article 12 Of The Town Law. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if these charges will appear in the homeowners’ deeds. 

Mr. Taylor said that it is stated in the paperwork for the Fini Subdivision.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
MOTON was made by Councilmen Woolsey to approve the Final Order Of The Town Board Of The Town Of Newburgh Establishing The Fini Subdivision Drainage District Of The Town Of Newburgh, Orange County, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve Consent And Acceptance Of Town Board To Dedication Of Drainage Improvements To The Fini Subdivision Drainage District Of The Town Of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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MOTON was made by Councilmen Woolsey to approve the Final Order Of The Town Board Of The Town Of Newburgh Establishing The Fini Subdivision Drainage District Of The Town Of Newburgh, Orange County, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

ii. Woodlawn Heights Drainage District

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve A Resolution Making Certain Determinations In Relation To And Approving The Establishment Of The Woodlawn Heights Drainage District Of The Town Of Newburgh, Orange County, New York Pursuant To Article 12 Of The Town Law. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to the Final Order Of The Town Board Of The Town Of Newburgh Establishing The Woodlawn Heights Drainage District Of The Town Of Newburgh, Orange County, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Mr. Taylor said the drainage improvements for the Woodlawn Heights Drainage District are within the right of way and that is why a Consent of Acceptance is not required. 

10.
ENGINEERING: Reduction for the Performance Security for Chesterfield Court Subdivision


Supervisor Booth said there is a memorandum from James Osborne, Town Engineer, stating Mr. Osborne received a letter from Eustance & Horowitz, P.C. dated September 7, 2010 requesting a reduction in the performance security for the Chesterfield Court Subdivision. The Town Board has previously approved the construction cost estimate for the entire project in March 2010 and inspection fees based on the figures that were submitted in April 2010.


Mr. Osborne has reviewed the project and is recommending a reduction from $618,076.00 to $208,105.00. This includes holdbacks for the road foundation course and asphalt binder course in case they are damaged during the remaining construction activities.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated September 15, 2010 submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to reduce the performance security for Chesterfield Court Subdivision from $618,076.00 to $208,105.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked when the roads will be constructed and will there be a bridge for this project.  

Mr. Osborne said the roads are completed and they are up to the installation of the dense binder. What remains are the installation of the guard rails and the final top coat of asphalt. The project does not call for a bridge. There are culvert pipes that will be installed as part of a private driveway. 

Councilman Woolsey asked if heavy machinery will travel on the newly constructed pavement. 
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Mr. Osborne said there are still houses that are going to be built. His recommendation is to hold back 25 percent of the item 4 foundation course and 50 percent of the binder course for any damage that may occur during the course of construction of those houses.   

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
11.
PLANNING BOARD: Release of Landscape Security for New York Builders on New Road

Supervisor Booth said he has an email from Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, recommending the release of the landscape security for New York Builders. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated August 16, 2010 submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, to release the landscape security for New York Build in the amount of $2,400.00 plus interest for a total of $2,717.82. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

12.
PERSONNEL: Physical and Random Testing
Supervisor Booth said this item was first introduced at the September 15, 2010 Audit/Workshop Meeting. At that time the Town Board asked for a price comparison between Healthquest and OMNI which has been distributed to all the Board Members. Healthquest presently does physicals and random “on-site” drug and alcohol testing for Town employees and is closing Friday, September 17, 2010. Supervisor Booth said OMNI is located on Route 300 in the Town of Newburgh and the OMNI is comparable to Healthquest in their pricing. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve OMNI JOBCARE for Town employee’s physicals and random drug and alcohol testing. The pricing for Omni is as follows:

Physical PPD Included
$105.00

Drug/Non DOT

    50.00

Alcohol/Non DOT
                30.00

Drug DOT                                   50.00

Alcohol DOT                              30.00

DOT Physicals                            85.00

DOT EKG                                   50.00


The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

13.
(Add On) POLICE: Hiring Part Time Crossing Guard
Supervisor Booth said there is a request from John Mahoney, Chief of Police, to fill a part time school crossing guard position at Meadow Hill School. At present, that position is vacant. On September 20, 2010 Chief Mahoney interviewed Cassandra Negri, who resides in the Town of Newburgh, for this position. Based on the interview he is requesting that the Town Board appoint Mrs. Negri to fill the part time position.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated September 20, 2010 submitted by John Mahoney, Chief of Police, to hire Cassandra Negri as a part time crossing guard at Meadow Hill School, with an effective date of September 30, 2010, at a rate of $9.15 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

14.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS     
Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town Clerk’s and the Receiver of Taxes offices will be open September 25, 2010 from 9:00 a.m. until 1:00 p.m. 

Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh is proud to host The Orange County Volunteer Fireman’s 95th annual convention and parade. The Dan Leghorn Fire Company is also celebrating their 75th anniversary. Mr. Booth said the parade will start at 2:00 p.m.

Councilman Woolsey said that from 1:00 p.m. until 5:00 p.m. parts of Route 52 will be closed from Lakeside Road down to Powder Mill Road. He invited the community to attend and celebrate the Dan Leghorn’s 75th anniversary. Mr. Woolsey said the men and women who volunteer are happy and proud to serve our community and they save our taxpayers money. 

Supervisor Booth said that the Orange County Department of Health Outreach has contacted the Town of Newburgh informing the Town that mosquitoes that were tested in the Town are carrying the West Nile Virus. They suggested the following:

1.
For residents limit their outside activities between dusk and dawn.
2.
Apply insect repellent

3. 
Mosquito-proof your home with screens, drain standing water and look around every week for possible mosquito breeding places.  
Supervisor Booth said there is free mosquito repellent at the Town Clerk’s Office that was supplied by the Orange County Department of Health. 
Councilman Piaquadio said there is information available on the Town of Newburgh’s website.

Councilwoman Greene asked residents to please make sure they do not leave anything outside that will collect water. 

Councilman Piaquadio said Empire Insurance has agreed to pay any government employee who was enrolled in their medical plan between the years of 1994 through 2009 due to a class action law suit regarding the handling of out of network doctors. Mr. Piaquadio said he has scanned the papers needed for filing 

and invited anyone interested to contact him. The forms must me filed by October 5, 2010.
15.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Shelly Murphy, Chestnut Lane, said she is opposed to closing Noel Drive. It is her opinion it will be a hazard and delay police and fire vehicles. She has a petition with 29 signatures opposing this action. Ms. Murphy presented Supervisor Booth the petition. 

John Dugan, Rockwood Drive, asked what will be done with the asphalt that is no longer being used at the end of Noel Drive intersecting with Chestnut Lane. He is also opposed of making Noel Drive a dead end and asked how the decision was made. Mr. Dugan asked to have the speed limit enforced rather than making a road a dead end road. 
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Supervisor Booth said the Highway Superintendent’s intention is to plant grass over the existing asphalt and put a curb at the Chestnut Lane intersection which will still be able to be used for emergency services. The decision was made based on the amount of traffic on Noel Drive. Supervisor Booth said the Town is moving forward in the use of traffic calming devices on Town roads that are being used as a cut through. He will do his best to inhibit cut through traffic on Town roads and protect the safety of the residents of the Town. 
Councilman Woolsey said he had complaints from people who do not live in the Town of Newburgh that use Noel Road as a cut through. He also has concerns for Town of Newburgh residents’ safety. 

Councilman Piaquadio said he looks forward to hearing from the residents who live on Noel Drive and whether or not they want to have Noel Drive a dead end street. Mr. Piaquadio said he has concerns with the safety of all neighborhoods located in the Town of Newburgh. 

Councilwoman Greene said she looks at both sides of those who use Noel Drive as a cut through and those who live on that road. She asked the Town Board to discuss how they can implement the safety of the residents who reside on Noel Drive without completely closing it off. 

George Birdsall, Noel Drive, said he has lived on Noel Drive for 45 years and this road was not built for through traffic. He thanked the Town Board for closing the road. He asked that the Town put a no outlet sign at the corner of Noel Drive and Route 32.
Supervisor Booth said the Town is in the process of putting the no outlet sign at that intersection. 
 Erica Dobrzynski, Roy Place, thanked the Town Board for looking out for the safety of their community and the closing of the Noel Drive has made a big difference to their safety. They are now able to ride their bikes and walk on the road. She supports the Town’s efforts to make Chestnut Lane a safer road.  
Supervisor Booth reiterated that the Town is looking at all Town roads and what traffic calming devices can be used to make them safer. 
Annie Loupe, Highland Terrace, has a concern with the bus stop located at Route 9W and Highland Terrace. It is her opinion that is a dangerous place for children to catch the school bus do to the two entrances that are used to enter the plaza. She is suggesting closing off the entrance to the deli along Highland 
Terrace. Ms. Loupe asked to be notified of the outcome of any decisions that are made in regard to this bus stop.  

Supervisor Booth said he has a meeting scheduled with the superintendent of Marlboro School District next week and the Town of Newburgh Highway Superintendent to look at the situation. Mr. Booth told Ms Loupe she is welcome to call his office and ask for updates. 
Councilwoman Greene asked if the Town has the authority to ask a business to close off one of their entrances.  
Supervisor Booth said the Town is investigating what they can and cannot do. 
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Lou Mazzella, Highland Terrace, said he was at a Town Board meeting last month expressing his concern with the bus stop located at Route 9W and Highland Terrace. He also has a concern with the knoll that is located on Highland Terrace. Mr. Mazzella said he is willing to install and maintain a speed bump on Highland Terrace at his cost. He also has a great concern with the bus stop located at Highland Terrace and Route 9W. Mr. Mazzella said he has composed a list of people who travel excessive speed on Highland Terrace and asked Supervisor Booth for his email address so he can email the list to him. 

Supervisor Booth said the Highway Superintendent is not sure the knoll can be removed on Highland Terrace.  

Pat Williams, Meadow Hill, said she is impressed with the swiftness with which the Mooring of Boats Local Law was adopted. Ms. Williams said she is thankful that the Orange Lake Civic Association has opened up the stream between Orange Lake and runs down to Algonquin Park. It eliminated the stagnant water and helped with the mosquitoes. Ms Williams said there was an unsafe building on Balsam Lane. There was a public hearing to demolish the building on September 21, 2009. As of today the building is hazardous and still standing and she has concerns with safety. She asked for the Town to take into consideration all of the traffic in the Town of Newburgh before allowing any more building. 
Supervisor Booth said the Town has an estimate for the cost of the demolition. There is asbestos that has to be removed. The Town gave the bank the opportunity to take care of this matter, which has not happened. The Town of Newburgh Safety Officer, Tom Dubetsky is currently moving forward for the demolition of the house. A bid package will be prepared for the demolition and the cost will be put onto the properties tax bill. 
Tom McCardle, Noel Drive, expressed his thanks for the Town Boards actions to make Noel Drive a safer place to live. 

Serena Forti, Chestnut Lane, asked if Noel Drive is considered the same neighborhood as Chestnut Lane and Rockwood Drive, Hideaway Lane and Dogwood Lane. She asked if the Town has considered making Noel Drive one way and installing sidewalks. She also suggested putting speed bumps on Chestnut Lane. 
Supervisor Booth said they are evaluating all Town roads to see which ones should have traffic calming devices. Their goal is to slow traffic on all Town of Newburgh roads and to make it cost effective. 

Fred Shabani, Noel Drive, is happy that Noel Drive was closed off. It is a safer place to live. He thanked the Town Board.
John Durrell, Roy Place, asked if the Town has an emergency plan in regard to closing Noel Drive. He asked to have speed bumps on Stanley Place. 

Supervisor Booth said at Chestnut Lane and Noel Drive there will be curbing which will allow emergency vehicles to go over it. 

Ann Fisher, Balmville, said when her husband Bud went into cardiac arrest in the winter storm of 2010 the Town’s ambulance and fire fighters were able to get through. She has great confidence in the Town of Newburgh Town Officers and Officials. 
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John Warner, Balmville, asked if closing Noel Drive was temporary decision or has a decision been made to make it permanent. He also asked if this is a Town or State decision. Mr. Warner strongly objects to closing Noel Drive. It is his opinion that there are more facts that need to be established before making this decision. This decision will increase the hazard of creating more traffic on Route 32 between Noel Drive and Route 32. Supervisor Booth noted that Mr. Warner lives on Susan Drive which has always been a loop and precludes through traffic. Now, Noel Drive is just like Susan Drive.
Supervisor Booth said the Town made the decision of making Noel Place a dead end street and the temporary barriers will be replaced with permanent ones.     
Louisa Cavagnol, Taffy Lane, agrees with Mr. Warner. She uses Noel Drive and she does not encounter the traffic that has been suggested. She asked if she has the right to close this road. This is a great inconvenience to other Town residents who use this road to travel between Route 32 and Chestnut Lane.  
Supervisor Booth said this road has not been closed it is a non thoroughfare. If you take Stanley Place you can loop back around back onto Noel Drive. Mr. Booth said the Town of Newburgh is evaluating all Town roads to see which ones should have traffic calming devices.
Vincent Spampinato, the Fire Chief for Dan Leghorn Fire Company, announced that the Orange County Volunteer Fireman’s Association Parade will take place on September 25th and that Route 52 will be closed during the parade. 

Tom Small, Roy Place, said he can now walk his dog on Noel Drive and is grateful for the change. The through traffic was a hazard and his neighborhood is now a safer and cleaner place. He thanked the Town Board for making the change. Mr. Small is a boat owner and is forbidden by Town Law to tow his boat through Balmville. He respects the Town Law to improve the quality of life in Balmville. The residents of Balmville should respect this law to improve the quality of life in his neighborhood. 

Andy Cappello, Noel Drive, thanked the Town Board for the action they have taken with closing Noel Drive. It is his opinion that all of the roads in the Town of Newburgh should be looked into. 
Bill Fetter, Rockwood Drive, said he can see both sides of closing Noel Drive. He asked to have a police presence on Chestnut Lane.
Supervisor Booth said the Town is talking about bringing forth a larger police presence throughout the Town and is also evaluating traffic calming devices. He said the original intent for Noel Drive was not to be a cut through to Chestnut Lane. 

Delilah Forti, the Corner of Chestnut Lane and Rockwood Drive, said Chestnut Lane is now being used like a highway and is concerned with the residents who live on that road. She is opposed to the trash that is being generated by the traffic.

Supervisor Booth said the Town is looking into traffic calming devices for Chestnut Lane.  
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Chris Marino, Waring Road, said since Old South Plank Road has been closed cars are cutting through the post office on Route 52 which is a dangerous situation. He asked when Old South Plank Road will be reopened. Mr. Marino asked if the sign stating the road is closed could be upgraded. He also has concerns that he will not be able to leave his development if Route 52 is closed for the parade. 
Supervisor Booth said the culvert on Old South Plank Road is being replaced and should be completed by next year. He said he will ask the Highway Superintendent to replace the existing sign with a new one. 

John Durrell asked if a speed camera could be installed at the corner of Noel Drive and Route 32 and a fence installed on Stanley Place. 

Erica Dobrzynski, Roy Place, asked if a business that abuts residential property is required to erect a fence. 

Supervisor Booth said he will have to look at the site plan of the property in question. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked if there was anyone here who lives on Noel Drive that is opposed to it being a dead end. 

There were no comments. 

Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, asked when the pump house located in Fleetwood Manor was going to be removed. He asked what the Comprehensive Plan was for traffic calming devices on Town roads. He asked if a Citizens Advisory Board was proposed in 2002.
Supervisor Booth said that matter of the pump house is being looked into. 

Councilman Bello suggested appointing Bill Corbin as head of the traffic committee. 

Supervisor Booth said the Town addresses traffic matters with the Orange County Transportation Council. 
Mrs. Fisher asked the public to please come to the Town Board meetings all of the time not just when there is a problem. 
16.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:58 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:58 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Jeanne M. Patterson, Deputy Town Clerk
